
 
OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL                    ST. XAVIER’S SCHOOL, NEVTA 

                                     Date: July 2, 2022 
 

GENERAL CIRCULAR NO. 1: 2022-23 
 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
 

Season’s Greetings! 
 

After the enjoyable summer vacation, the classes resumed on Friday, July 1, 2022. I would request you to 
encourage your ward/s during this academic year as well to continue with the winning spirit of a true 
Xavierite. 
 

Now I would like to apprise you of the activities that are being held. 
 

1. Activity Oriented Learning: Keeping up with the spirit of New Education approach, we are 
introducing activity-oriented learning in our curriculum especially in the primary classes. The 
curricular and co-curricular activities are to be integrated and blended into one new innovative 
method of education. In this context, as responsible stakeholders, the parents’ role is important and 
your co-operation is invited for the transformation process. 
 

2. Value Based Learning: In the modern technology driven society, children are exposed to large number 
of gadgets and also to various social media platforms like Facebook, Twitter, WhatsApp, Instagram 
etc. Hence, I would like to emphasize that the parents need to encourage the children to be judicious 
in the use of these applications and closely monitor their activities and their friend circle. In this 
regard, value education period is made compulsory for classes I to XII (General Education for Class 
XII) and assessment will be taken in both half-yearly and final examination. 
 

3. CBSE Board Registration: The CBSE board registration for classes IX and XI have begin and we will 
soon be sending a circular to students of classes IX and XI for completing the formalities for 
registration. So kindly do the needful. 

 

4. Admission in class XI: The list of provisionally selected students of class XI for the session 2022-23 
was published on the school website. It has been noticed that there are still few students who have 
not yet submitted to stream selection form. The final scrutiny will be done soon.    

 

5. PT-1: The PT-1 Test for all classes is rescheduled and it will now be conducted from Monday, July 
11, 2022. There will not be any study holiday in between these tests. The tests will be held from 7.40 
a.m. to 09.40 a.m. There will be regular classes after the test on all test days. The time table for the 
same will be shared with you soon. 

 

6. Student ID Card: The ID cards are given to the students. Kindly let us know in case there is any 
discrepancy or if your ward has not received the ID card.  
 

7. School Uniform: The school management has decided to make a slight change in the school uniform 
for BOYS of classes VI to XII from this academic session; however, if you have already purchased the 
uniform, your ward may use it this academic session and if you wish to purchase a new one, the uniform 
will be as mentioned below: 
 

 For Class VI to XII: White shirt (Half Sleeve in summers and full sleeves in winters) and Navy-Blue 
Pants with complete laced black sports shoes (as per sample displayed in school premises). 

 

 Applicable only for boys; girls uniform remains unchanged as of now.  
 You may contact CM Tailor for further information at 9783112839. 

 

 

 On Wednesday’s and Saturday’s (Classes IV to XII): School track suit with house uniform T-shirt 
and complete laced black sports shoes. 

o You may contact Mr. Amit for further information at 9251422222. 
 

 
 

 

8. Use of Two-wheeler (bike/ scooter): Kindly note that if your ward is coming to school riding a 2-
wheeler, he/ she should have a valid license and with the parents written consent which also needs 
to be approved by the Principal. Moreover, only bike/ scooter without gear will be allowed. If any 
student is found coming on the bike without proper permission, he/ she will not be allowed to park it 
in the campus. 
 

9. Mobile Phones: You are reminded that Mobile Phones and other electronic gadgets are strictly 
prohibited in the school campus.  CBSE as well as state government has notified that students should 
not bring electronic gadgets to the school. Any violation in this regard will invite disciplinary action.  
 

 

Again, I appeal to you for your whole hearted co-operation in making the learning process of our 
students an enjoyable experience.   

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

Fr. Sangeeth Raj, S.J. 
Principal      


